Mayor suggested, they move on with budget, because Ms. Jones has done a great job.

Councilwoman Butler, asked the Town Attorney if the 60 days will hurt anything with the budget?

Sidney Evering indicated, it was totally left up to council. He however, recommended a Resolution be drafted if extended the 60 days.

Councilwoman Simmons re- presented the motion that the budget be extended not beyond 60 days to allow council to work on the 20-21 Budget.

Town Attorney, referenced to Councilman Luongo question that his law firm worked, on the USDA deal in 2009 and 2010. A motion was presented by Councilwoman Simmons to adjourn seconded by Councilman Woodrow Davis. The motion was unanimous and passed.

Respectively Submitted,

Margaret Harvey

Clerk Treasurer